
                                     Belnap Family Organization Minutes 
                                                       April 20, 2010 
 
Conference call began at 7:30 p.m. with the following on-line:  Wes Cox, Nathan Cox, 
Brent Belnap, Joy Belnap, Steven Belnap, John Wiser, Lois Goodmansen, Jim Marriott, 
Lynn Belnap and Pat Johnson. 
 
Excused:  Audrey Hobson 
 
Opening prayer:  Brent Belnap 
 
Minutes from March 16, 2010, approved. 
 
Agenda: 
1.  Joy Belnap reported on the status of the reunion flyers and questionnaires.  She mailed 
1319 mailers and received about 75 back so far with incorrect addresses.   Steven 
researched correct addresses and mailed many out a second time.  Costs for postage was 
$580.00 and the flyers cost $300.00 to print.  Wes gave permission to reimburse the 
mortgage company for the cost of the postage. 
 
2.  Pat will compile information on “snail mailed” questionnaires and Wes will compile 
information on emailed questionnaires. 
 
3.  Pat reported that no one has submitted any pioneer recipes.  Will the purpose of 
compiling a recipe booklet be as a handout for a class? or something to sell at the 
reunion?  We are interested in obtaining an accurate recipe for Adalines pickles.  
Someone suggested that Lois Erickson of Provo has the recipe.   
 
4.  Audrey Hobson emailed earlier in the month that Parley Belnap, author of “History of 
Hooper, Utah – Land of Beautiful Sunsets” may have additional copies of his book to 
bring to the reunion. 
 
5.  Brent Belnap reported the activities of the Dixon family and their Utah itinerary.  
They will attend the Saturday reunion activities.  Graham Dixon has prepared a power 
point presentation with pictures of St. Mary’s church, scenery and landscape in England, 
genealogy connections, etc.  It will take about 30-45 minutes. 
      Jim Marriott said he would bring a computer/projector and screen for the power point. 
 
   Suggestions on how to honor the Dixon family:  pioneer quilt, nice book, something 
unique to Utah …. 
 
6.  Joy Belnap reported that the BFO sent flowers to Glenda Guinn’s funeral at a cost of 
$63.00.  The family expressed their appreciation for the flowers and remarked how 
Glenda loved the Belnap family. 
 
7.  Wes asked if anyone would prepare and present the histories of Adaline and Henrietta. 



Someone suggested that Audrey Hobson would do a good job on Henrietta.  Pat will ask 
her sister, Irene Anderson, if she would present Adaline. 
 
Brent asked about the agenda for the reunion:   
    ????  10:00 a.m. – to 12:00 a.m. - welcome, roll call, representative reports, histories 
on Adaline and Henrietta, Dixon family presentation. 
     Classes after lunch – undetermined.  Brent offered to present a class on the BFO “new 
things on-line” with the new pictures and histories. 
  
8.  Wes plans to visit the stake center in May or June if anyone is interested on going. 
 
9.  Steven Belnap reported on Belnap addresses not accepted – a poor turnout from the 
representatives on current addresses.  Brent talked about how to use email in the future or 
have the descendants register on-line on a web-site. 
 
Jim Marriott reported that he turned in to the Idaho Historical Center the information on 
Gilbert Belnap history in Idaho – the Limhi presentation. 
 
10.  Next conference call on 18 May 2010 at 7:30 p.m. MDT. 
 
Closing prayer:  Pat Johnson 
 
   
     
      
 


